
COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     CYNGOR CYMUNED TREGOLWYN
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN, COLWINSTON ON MONDAY 14th OCTOBER 2019 AT 7:00PM 
1. Attendance
Cllrs:     
Cllr P Graham-Woollard (Chairman)
Cllr E Lewis (Deputy Chairman)
Cllr B Morris (Honorary Treasurer)
Cllr J Lloyd
Also present:
Kevin Protheroe (Clerk)
Apologies: Cllr C Roach, Cllr C Cave, PCSO A Stone, Mr G Teague
2. Disclosure and confirmation of Declarations of Interest
None.
3. Public Footpaths: Mr G Teague, Vale of Glamorgan Council (VOGC)
The Community Council was advised that Mr Teague was unable to attend due to ill-health. The item was, therefore, deferred.
4. Public session
There were no members of the public present.
5. To receive the Minutes of the Ordinary General Meeting held on 16th September 2019
It was proposed by Cllr Lewis to accept the minutes of the OGM as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Morris and agreed by all. 

The Chairman signed the minutes.
6. To consider any matters arising from those minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda
There were no matters arising.
7. To consider Police matters
PCSO Stone had advised the meeting via email that no crimes had been reported since the last meeting.
8. To consider County Council matters

The Community Council thanked Cllr Cave for her written report and noted its 
contents.

The Community Council noted the proposal from the Vale of Glamorgan 
Council to prohibit vehicles over 7.5 tonnes accessing the village of 
Llysworney. The Community Council supported the proposal.

Action point: Clerk to advise VOGC of the Community Council’s 
support.
9. Review of progress with current projects
The Chair briefed the Community Council on the content of the letter received from the VOGC’s Director of Environment and Housing, Miles Punter, following the Community Council’s recent meeting with him to discuss several issues that have been outstanding for a considerable period, despite the Community Council’s continuous attempts to resolve them.
The meeting highlighted the following:
· Heol Cae Pwll – adoption issues, notably in respect of the attenuation basin: the VOGC is making progress with the developer and hopes to resolve this matter soon
· The Vines – the VOGC has contacted the developer on numerous occasions to request that they investigate and provide the necessary information to assist in progressing a resolution to the drainage matters, which will facilitate the adoption of this development, and will continue to do so as far as reasonably practicable
· Footpath outside old schoolhouse – rectifying the poor-quality works: the VOGC has indicated that it is happy for the Community Council to upgrade the footpath to a style more fitting with other footways in the surrounding area, providing a series of technical, contractor and health and safety issues are complied with
· Repairs to 30mph signs: the VOGC has agreed to carry out the works
· The erection of ‘Pedestrians in road’ warning signs: the VOGC has agreed to erect appropriate warning signs
· The erection of A48 brown information signs for the village pub: the VOGC will not approve this sign as it is contrary to their policy on such matters 
· Llandow tip: the VOGC has made repeated requests to the landowner to maintain the access roads to a suitable condition, to no avail, and will continue to do so. The VOGC is also working on plans for a new site within the next 1 to 2 years that will resolve this access road problem     
The Community Council noted the Chair’s report. Whilst it welcomed the agreed actions it was disappointed at the lack of progress on several issues. The Community Council will, at its subsequent meeting, agree a response to the VOGC and any actions that it will now take. 
The Community Council decided to seek quotations from suitably qualified contractors to carry out the repairs to the footpath outside the old schoolhouse
The Chair explained the current position with the broadband project. The Chair noted that the project is progressing, but slowly. The Chair is hoping for responses from the VOGC, the Welsh Government and BT Open Reach in November.
The Council noted the Chair’s report.
Cllr Lewis updated the Community Council in respect of the tree planning project to create an avenue of tress into the village.
10. Recruitment and co-option of new community councillors to fill current vacancies
The Clerk advised the Community Council that the VOGC has confirmed that an election will not be required to fill the current vacancy, and the Community Council is now duly authorised to fill the vacancy via co-option.
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s update and agreed to consider its options to fill the vacancies at its next meeting.
11. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature
11.1 The Community Council noted the Clerk’s activities in the last month.
11.2 The Clerk advised the Community Council that VOGC has confirmed 
that the two areas of highway in Colwinston currently scheduled for re-
surfacing are:
· Area 1 from house called Brynhawddgar to Beech Park
· Area 2 from house called Golden Mile to house called Bryn Glass
However, the Council was requested to note that the two areas are part of a three-year programme, which is “currently under review” and no works will commence in 2019/20.
11.3
The Clerk has advised Colwinston Youth Club of the award of a grant of £500 and invited them to attend the next meeting of the Community Council.
11.4
The Clerk advised members that the Community Council still awaited a reply in respect of the servicing contract for the village defibrillators from Welsh Hearts.

 11.5
Finance – The Clerk advised the Community Council that funds as of 

30th August 2019 equalled £20221.00 (cashbook - including payments 

to be approved). The cashbook has been reconciled to the bank 


statement of 30th August 2019. The Clerk noted that there had been no 

receipts since the last meeting.

  11.6
The Clerk advised members of payments requiring approval detailed in 

the Clerk’s report. It was proposed by Cllr Lewis that the payments 


should be approved; this was seconded 
by Cllr Morris and agreed by 

all. The payments were as follows:
	Cheque No
	Payee
	Amount

	135
	Grant Smith – new pathway to village green
	£1125.00

	136
	Grant Smith – grass cutting at the Spinney and clearing debris from the old well
	£180.00

	137
	Peter Graham-Woollard – wreath for Remembrance Sunday
	£30.00

	139
	Colwinston PCC – following return of previous cheque (unpaid)
	£500.00

	140
	Clerk’s salary (Quarter 2 19/20)
	£571.59

	141
	HMRC
	£119.20


12. External Audit report: 2018/19
The Clerk outlined the contents of the Wales Audit Office’s report. The Clerk confirmed that the report was unqualified.
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s report.
13. To consider any planning matters

 The Clerk confirmed that the following planning application required the 

 Community Council’s consideration:

Planning Application No. 2019/01032/FUL (MST)

Location: Honeysuckle Cottage, Colwinston

Proposal: A room on the back of the kitchen of 1.5m x 5m wide to house the 
pump 
plant

The Community Council raised no objections.
Action point: Clerk to advise VOGC of the Community Council’s opinion.
14. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required
The Clerk noted the report, outlined actions taken and advised the Community Council that no correspondence required their attention at the meeting.
15. To consider any reports of Councillors
15.1
Cllr Lewis briefed members on the Remembrance Sunday 
arrangements. It was proposed by Cllr Lewis that the Community 
Council should pay for a bugler for the ceremony, at a quoted cost of 
£30.00. This was seconded by Cllr Morris and agreed by all.
15.2
Village War Memorial: Cllrs Lewis and Graham-Woollard briefed 
members on 
attempts to arrange the restoring of the memorial, which 
are proving difficult. In the interim it was proposed by Cllr Lewis that the 
memorial should be re-polished and re-gilt, at a quoted cost of 
£250.00. This was seconded by Cllr Lloyd and agreed by all.
15.3
It was proposed by Cllr Lewis that the Community Council should 
arrange the purchase of the village Christmas tree at a proposed cost 
of circa £250.00. This was seconded by Cllr Morris and agreed by all.
15.4
Cllr Graham-Woollard advised the members that repairs to the Village 
Green footpath have been completed.
16.  Any other business
None
DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
The next meeting of the Community Council will be on Monday November 18th, 2019 at 7pm at the Sycamore Tree Inn, Colwinston.  
The meeting closed at 09:10pm
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
DATE…………………………………………………………………….
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
 DATE……………………………………………………………………..
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